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South Hadley Drug & Alcohol Prevention Coalition 

est.2005
______________________________________________________
Meeting Minutes
Wednesday, January 10, 2018         6:00pm—8pm         South Hadley Town Hall
Sector Representatives Present: Greg Petrosky (Medical); Steve Parentela (Law Enforcement); Reuel Colon (Youth); Sonja Sherwood (Parent); John Helin (Business); Bruce Forcier (State or Local Government); Heather Warner (Other Org Involved in Reducing Youth Sub Use); Bob Smith (Media).
Coalition Partners Present:  Eleanor Small; Rick Pio; Ira Brezynski; John Scibak; Dan Pease.
Coalition Staff Present: KWP, Tina Lukasik
	Topic
	Action to be Taken/Decision to be Made
	Who is responsible*

	Welcome

	Introductions.                       
Announcements & Introduction of Town Warrant 
	Town Moderator 

Ed Ryan

	Coalition Capacity Building
	1. Discussion on Article 4:  “To see if the Town will vote to amend Chapter 255 (Zoning) of the Town’s Code in regard to Recreational Marijuana by amending in Section 255-19 Use Regulations Schedule by inserting new uses related to Recreational Marijuana (Craft Marijuana cultivator cooperative,  Marijuana cultivator, Marijuana product manufacturer, Marijuana testing facility, Marijuana retailer) as they are defined in Chapter 94G MGL, and noting that all such uses are prohibited in all zoning districts as detailed in the Planning Board’s report to Town Meeting, or take any other action thereto.”

2. A new motion was introduced by Dr. Robert Abrams to postpone this vote because he felt the community lacked sufficient information. This was seconded. The Town Administrator explained what the consequences of such a postponement would be. This did not pass.

3. Vote to approve Article 4.  This required a 2/3rds majority and did not pass.
4. Discussion on Article 5: “To see if the Town will vote to amend Chapter 255 (Zoning) of the Town’s Code in regard to Recreational Marijuana by amending Section 255-10, Terms Defined, to insert various new terms and their definitions and to reorder the various terms alphabetically; in Section 255-19 Use Regulations Schedule by inserting new uses related to Recreational Marijuana, and in Article VII, Supplemental District Regulations, by inserting a new Section 255-49 Recreational Marijuana Establishments as detailed in the Planning Board’s Report to Town Meeting, or take any other action thereto.”

5. Discussion by several members of Town Meeting. 

6. Vote to approve Article 5.  Approved.
7. Discussion of Article 6: “To see if the Town will vote to amend the South Hadley General By-laws consistent with MGL c.94G, subsection 3 (a)(2) banning all types of marijuana establishments as defined in MGL c. 94G subsection 1(j) including commercial cultivation, retail sales, testing, manufacturing, packaging, distribution or any type of licensed marijuana/cannabis related businesses shall be prohibited in the Town of South Hadley, or take any other action thereto.”
8. Discussion by several Town Meeting members including Liz Austin who noted her concern that the Town was “shooing itself in the foot” by losing this source of tax revenue because she regards town taxes as already being too high.
9. Vote to Approve Article 6.  Approved as required by a straight majority vote.
	Members of Town Meeting
Dr. Abrams

Town Meeting Members

	Reduce Youth Substance Use
	1. A reporter from the local newspaper interviewed a member of the High School Peer Leaders, Reuel Colon, to hear youth perspective on these votes by Town Meeting.
2. A reporter from the local newspaper interviewed Heather Warner, a member of our Coalition and Director of the SPIFFY Coalition.
3. A reporter from the local newspaper and from Channel 3 news interviewed Karen Walsh Pio, Director of the Coalition.

        4.   Coalition action requested on issues regarding commercial Marijuana :

· There is still time to e-mail Cannabis Control Commission.  View the regs at http://www.mass.gov/orgs/cannabis-control-commission
· E-Mail your concerns or comments to CannabisCommission@State.MA.US  or you can call them (617) 701-8400

· It is asked that you write a Letter to the Editor of The Town Reminder to begin educating the residents about why it is better for youth if we ban commercial sales.

· Next Parent Café will bring a speaker to highlight the issues for parents.

· Greg will ask his fa-in-law about a Loomis House presentation for Seniors.

· KWP will present on February 28 together with Dr. Dorothy Kelly at the South Hadley Council on Aging.

· KWP will ask Dr. Ruth Potee to come in March for a community presentation.

· Steve Fleming will follow up on the proposed Student Handbook change to  include all nicotine products under drug paraphrenalia category with the same consequences.  Vaping has become a big problem. Kids vape weed too.
MEETING ADJOURNED AT 8:00 PM


	Reuel Colon

Heather Warner 
KWP        

Coalition Members



Upcoming Meetings/Events
Conference for Schools on Vaping: Amherst High School on Feb 12

Council on Aging presentation on “What You Need to Know About Commercial Marijuana” on Feb 28 at 11 AM
Next Coalition Meeting will be March 14, 2018 at 6:30 pm

Visit our website at www.southhadleyprevents.org 

And visit our Facebook page!   [image: image1.jpg]Like us on
l&” Facebook




    The mission of the South Hadley Prevention Coalition is to collaboratively initiate, coordinate and sustain prevention & intervention 
efforts that reduce youth substance use within the town of South Hadley.

15 Newton Street *South Hadley MA 0105* 413.5506 ext.3612 * kwalshpio@shshools.com

